San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

November 13, 2008
Announcements:

Chandra Sivakumar Resigns:  We are sorry to announce that Chandra Sivakumar has resigned from the HPPC.  Chandra had been on the Council for three years.  During this time, he has been a very active member of the HPPC and the Membership/Community Liaison Committee.  We will miss his passion and dedication.  We wish him the best in his future endeavors.
November HPPC Meeting:  Grant is in Washington, DC from November 12-14 to attend the National Institute of Health, Behavioral and Social Consequences of HIV/AIDS (NIH/BSCH) meeting to review HIV research and prevention materials.  His attendance at this was scheduled prior to his transition to the DPH Co-Chair.
Reminder on Community Participation on Committees: The 2009 committees will be meeting in January. Please note, if you know of any community members that may be interested in participating on a committee; please encourage them to submit an application as soon as possible. For a copy of the application form please contact Betty Chan Lew.  The Community Member on Committees policy is attached below.
Reminder on Council Member Profiles: The Membership/Community Liaison Committee is in charge of collecting and compiling Council Member Profiles for 2009. The goal of the Council member profiles is to document and share, amongst each other, our professional and personal areas of expertise and interests. If you haven’t already done so, please remember to fill out the short Survey Monkey as soon as possible.  Responses to the survey will be attached to Council member profiles.  For questions or more information, contact Jenna at (415) 554.9131 or jenna.rapues@sfdph.org
Sad news: It is with great sadness that we announce the death of Hank Wilson.  Hank was a very dedicated and passionate HIV/AIDS activist. He has served on the HPPC and on several committees over the past ten years. Hank was very driven in his work and activism. He has helped shape HIV Prevention by his passion, enthusiasm, and commitment to not give up on his beliefs. Hank will be missed.

COMMUNITY PARTICIPATION ON COMMITTEES

Background: The HPPC actively encourages and invites community members to join and fully participate in the activities of the HPPC subcommittees. The experience, views, and votes of community members are a valuable contribution to the work of the HPPC. All HPPC committees are open to community participation.  (However, Steering Committee does not have voting community members – see policy on Steering Committee: Composition and Roles.)

Policy: Community members on committees have the same authority and responsibilities as members of the HPPC who serve on committees. This includes the responsibility to: attend all committee meetings, to stay informed about the issues, to prepare for meetings, to express opinions, to help form committee recommendations to the full Council, and to vote at committee meetings. Community members on committees are not members of the HPPC, and they may not vote at full Council meetings, although they may contribute to the discussion during the public comment period.  Community members may not serve as Chairs/Co-chairs of subcommittees or task forces. 
Procedure: Anyone may nominate a community member for committee membership.  A community member’s nomination form must be completed and submitted to the SFDPH (by the third committee meeting of the year- see below).  The committee’s Steering Committee representative will then present a request to add the person to the committee roster at the next Steering Committee meeting, and Steering Committee will decide whether to add the community member based on the committee’s needs around inclusions and representation.  The committee Chair or SFDPH staff member of the committee will then notify the community member of the decision.  
Solicitation for new community members must be completed by the third committee meeting of the year.  Community member applications received after the third committee meeting will be encouraged to attend and participate as a non-voting member of the committee.  

Note: Ratified November 2000.

Federal, State and City Update:

HIV/AIDS Funding Data: The Kaiser Family Foundation’s (KFF) State Health Facts was updated to provide HIV/AIDS Funding Data for fiscal year 2007. This information can be found at www.Statehealthfacts.org.   The updated data include HIV/AIDS funding by states from the Ryan White Program, The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC), The Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA), the Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA) program, and the Office of Minority Health (OMH).  

Membership/Community Liaison Committee:

The committee met on November 6th to debrief the new member orientation.  HPS staff and committee members received positive feedback from participants and felt that the orientation was successfully executed.  Jenna Rapues developed and presented a draft of the 2009 Membership/CL Committee year-end presentation.  Committee members gave feedback and voted to approve the presentation pending minor changes and additions.  The committee discussed and reviewed the 2009 committee scope of work which was tabled for January 2009 committee meeting.  Due to the completion of the committee’s 2008 scope of work, members voted to omit the December 2008 committee meeting.  The next Membership/CL committee meeting is scheduled for January 15th, 2009 from 3:00 – 4:30PM.  

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care (POI) Committee:
The committee met on Monday, November 3rd and continued to work on the Prevention with Positives (PwP) Best Practice Guide.  The members reviewed the timeline and structure of the PwP workgroup, recapped the progress on PwP interventions and began discussing PwP systems and structure.  Also, Harder and Company presented a draft format for the PwP Best Practice Guide.  The revised POI presentation with input from The Steering Committee was reviewed and additional edits will be made.  David Diaz (HPPC) and Ellen Sweetin (HSPC) will facilitate this presentation at the 11/13 HPPC meeting.  The next POI meeting will be on Monday, December 1.
Show Me the Data!  Getting Ready for SF’s Next HIV Prevention Plan:
Strategies, Interventions, & Evaluation Committee:

The committee met on November 5th to finalize their discussion on structural changes for HIV status awareness section of the Strategies and interventions chapter of the next plan.  The committee reviewed data and recommendations from the 2006 Strategies and Intervention Committee as well as the 2006 and 2007 Points of Integration between Prevention and Care Committee regarding increasing San Franciscans HIV status awareness and late testers. The committee approved two structural changes for HIV status awareness: “Ensure that HIV and STD testing is a standard of care in medical settings and substance use treatment services; and Ensure that all individuals testing positive for HIV and STDs are offered partner services and disclosure assistance.”  The group will review the Evaluation Chapter at the December meeting and may approve the chapter for inclusion in the next prevention plan. The next meeting is scheduled for December 3rd from 3:30-5:30 PM.
Comments/Questions from October 9th meeting

	Comments/Question 
	Response from HPS

	For status awareness: 40% of severe needs people with HIV who tested positive for Hepatitis C said they were not referred for service. Can the chapter contain required follow-up if Hepatitis C test is positive?
	We will send this comment to Harder & Co for inclusion in the plan.  Currently “Linkage to Medical Care” is an element for individuals selecting to provide Hepatitis C testing.  

	I think there should be one person to respond to community members/ public comment that gets out of line. The HPPC & HPS staff should trust the designated person to 1) set limits, 2) warn, and 3) to ask to leave. It felt very disorganized and folks didn’t know what do (again).
	This has been discussed by Co-chairs and Steering. A clear action plan has been agreed upon.

	I think we need a refresher on how to give presentations as we go into the last two months. Examples: 
· What to read vs. what to say (how much to read).
· Adult learning theory

· Brevity for attention

· Etc.

Maybe Harder & Co can create something that can be reviewed in committee or online, or via email? There were terms used in today’s presentations that weren’t very clear. Please try to use common everyday language so that all members & guests understand.
	This comment was sent to the Co-chairs and Steering as they review presentations to the HPPC.

	What does trafficking mean?
	Naomi explained it like this: Trafficking, “is commonly used as referring to “being kidnapped,” or “tricked into traveling here,” and then forced to work in prostitution. Anti-prostitution activists, however, use the word differently, so that trafficking is, “Anyone crossing the county line for the purpose of prostitution.”
Definition of the United States Trafficking Victims Protection Act can be found at: www.bayswan.org/traffick/trafficking.html

	Suggestion:  Based on the Proposition K discussion, the HPPC may want to consider implementing a process for during an election year, as soon as props are released that a standing committee reviews & discusses to determine if the HPPC wants to learn more about a prop and what its effects may be (positive or negative) on HIV prevention, with the objective of deciding to endorse (or not) a proposition.  To anticipate these issues before each election.
	This issue was discussed at Co-chairs and Steering.
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